
EMPC Report Jan 2025 

In December the following projects were completed:  

Frogmore path fencing by Country Fences – Cllr Atkinson  

 

 Steps on Frogmore Lane - Thank you to the Hampshire Monday Group!  

 

Basketball back boards – Cllr Tyrwhitt-Drake  

 



Workhouse Lane car park barrier sign – Cllr Ritchie and Cllr Sillence  

 

 

Other updates:  

SDNPA Local Plan Consultation  
As agreed in the November PC meeting the Planning Committee will be putting together a 
response to submit on behalf of the PC.  

Hiring of Football Field for a Marquee  
The potential hirers have now decided to make other arrangements and will be hiring the 
Village Hall aŌer all. 

.gov domain and email address  
The website has now got the .gov domain and Cllr email addresses are expected imminently.  
 

Save the date! 

 

Our Future Energy Landscapes supported by East Meon Parish Council 
How might East Meon power its community using locally produced renewable energy? 

Please come to the workshop on Wednesday 5th March 7-9:30pm, East Meon Village Hall to 
find out! 

Book your free space and get more information at:  
https://esd.energy/events/future-energy-landscape 



Bus Stop  
It was agreed in the March meeting to remove the bus stop.  

Items included in the traƯic calming initiative HCC action scheduled for 2024:  
White lines repainted throughout the village.  
Narrowing Workhouse Lane entrance with rubber curbs  
Dimpled crossings  

Items currently waiting for HCC and EHDC to reinstate and repair: 
KEEP CLEAR on the bridge outside the Izaac Walton pub.  
Alms house disabled parking  
Verges along Workhouse Lane  
Potholes  

 


